## **MEMO**

To:

Madison County Board of Supervisors

From:

Scott Weeks

Subject:

Lake Caroline Clubhouse

Date:

September 12, 2014

The Lake Caroline Clubhouse burned in July, 2014. Barnes General Contractor is requesting a building permit for the Lake Caroline Clubhouse without having a complete set of construction plans. Madison County adopted a building code that requires a complete set of construction plans be reviewed prior to the issuance of a building permit.

## **Scott Weeks**

From:

Randy Barnes < randy@barnesgc.com>

Sent:

Thursday, September 11, 2014 1:20 PM

To:

Scott Weeks

Subject:

Fwd: Lake Caroline Golf Club Clubhouse/Permit request

Scott

please let me know that you got this and let me know if there is anything else that you need

Thanks

Randy

----- Original Message ------

Subject:Lake Caroline Golf Club Clubhouse/Permit request

Date: Thu, 11 Sep 2014 12:56:50 -0500

From:Randy Watkins <a href="mailto:randy@randywatkinsgolf.com">randy@randywatkinsgolf.com</a>
To:<a href="mailto:randy@barnesgc.com">randy@barnesgc.com</a>

CC:<mk@randywatkinsgolf.com>

To Madison County Board of Supervisors:

As you all are aware, the Clubhouse at Lake Caroline Golf Club burned to the ground on July 5, 2014. After many weeks of hardship and effort by our members and staff to keep our business open, we are now making great progress on the plans for our new clubhouse and have recently let the contract to Barnes General Contractor (Marty Barnes).

We are fast approaching winter now and time is of the essence as we strive to move in by the end of February. As you can imagine this accident has been and will continue to be a hardship for my business and my loyal members. I'm asking you to consider giving us a permit for our foundation while we finalize a full set of plans for the clubhouse. You can be certain that it will be a welcome and exciting new addition to both the course and community.

It's important to know that anything during the construction process that delays our opening can and likely will be devastating to my business. The spring is the very most important time of the year and is the official "kickoff" to the golf season. It is THE time of year that all courses gain new members, book charitable fundraising golf events and schedule important functions for our members.......We will make every effort to have the final plans available in quick order but need to get the foundation poured as soon as possible.

Please let me know if I can provide additional information. Thank you very much for your consideration, Randy

Randy Watkins CEO/President Randy Watkins Golf Group www.randywatkinsgolf.com Randy@barnesgc.com (601)992-5588 ext 104